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Lynden Cini

From: Andrew Raal

Sent: Tuesday, 25 August 2020 10:33 AM

To: Simon.Lund@epa.nsw.gov.au; Armidale (EPA NSW)

Cc: Daryl Robinson

Subject: Attended noise monitoring at Sunnyside and Rocglen Coal Mines

Hi Simon, 

 

As you are aware Sunnyside Coal Mine (EPL 12957) has transitioned to closure from coaling and transporting operation to rehabilitation. 

Bulk earthwork operation will be concluded early September 2020 with only minor follow up planting and clean-up activates being undertaken during day time. 

Section M8.1 of EPL 12957 requires quarterly attended noise monitoring to be undertaken,  going forward there will be no activities on site so attended noise monitoring 

will be redundant, and not undertaken.   

 

Also as a follow up an amendment to Rocglen Coal Mine EPL 12870 regarding noise monitoring was submitted on the 19th February 2020., with initial draft received by 

Whitehaven Coal on the 6th  April 2020.  I will be appreciated if the licence amendment can be concluded. 

 

Let me know if there are any issues with no longer carry out quarterly attended noise monitoring at Sunnyside Coal Mine.  

 

 

Regards,  
 

Andrew Raal 

Mine Rehabilitation & Closure Officer 
 
Whitehaven Coal Limited 
231 Conadilly Street, Gunnedah NSW 2380 Australia 
Tel: 02 6740 7009  Mobile: +61 436 685 548 
Email: ARaal@whitehavencoal.com.au www.whitehavencoal.com.au 
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